ANNOUNCEMENT

June 1st, 1943

Dear Member:

Due to the emergency caused by the gasoline rationing and the ban on pleasure driving, the Executive Committee of the Lenox Garden Club has voted to hold all meetings this summer at the Berkshire Garden Center at *two* o'clock.

Buses from Pittsfield, Lee, Stockbridge and Great Barrington pass the corner of the Garden Center, and unless they are discontinued because of Government regulations, that means of transportation will be available. It was also voted to hold the Annual Meeting in September instead of October this year.

The first meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 16th, instead of June 9th as previously announced.

We have been fortunate in securing from the Museum of Modern Art some interesting and instructive films, made in England, showing the preparation of the soil and planting gardens. There will also be sound movies of the latest and most approved methods of Chicken Raising.

The usual notices will be sent out for the July, August and September meetings, which will be on the second Wednesday of each month at two o'clock,

MARGERY B. BARRETT,

President, Lenox Garden Club